
FoodQuestTQ LLC, 4720 Hayward Drive, Frederick, Maryland 21702 Telephone: 240-439-4476 ext. 11 
 

The Honorable Gene L. Dodaro 

Comptroller General 

United States Government Accountability Office 

441 G St, NW 

Washington, DC 20548 

 

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL 

December 27, 2014 

 

Dear Comptroller General Dodaro: 

 

The purpose of this letter is to confirm our December, 2014, complaint against the Food and Drug 

Administration (FDA) and the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) for violating procurement 

and procurement integrity law in order to unfairly compete with our small business. 

 

Several weeks ago, we made telephone contact with Mr. John Cooney of the General Accounting Office 

(GAO) to report a pattern of widespread corruption involving senior government officials at the Food and 

Drug Administration (FDA) and the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS).   

 

The corruption involves an intentional scheme by senior officials at the FDA and HHS to bypass a large and 

long-standing body of federal procurement and procurement integrity law in order to compete directly with 

our small company.   

 

At Mr. Cooney’s suggestion on December 1, 2014, we sent an e-mail to the “GAO Fraud Net hotline” 

confirming our discussion with Mr. Cooney. The e-mail provided the details of what happened to our small 

company.  We also included examples of other businesses that are being similarly affected as the result of 

violations of federal procurement and procurement integrity laws.  

 

After waiting two weeks without a response to our first e-mail, we wrote a second time to the GAO on 

December 13, 2014, to confirm receipt of our complaint.  After another week passed with no response we 

again wrote the “GAO Fraud Net hotline” on December 19, 2014, requesting confirmation of our complaint.  

A copy of the e-mail string we sent to the GAO Fraud NET hotline is enclosed.  No one has responded to 

confirm our complaint. 

 

Please find enclosed a detailed report of investigation that was prepared at the behest of the Federal Bureau 

of Investigation (FBI) that looks across the spectrum of alleged felonious conduct by employees of the FDA 

and HHS.  We have been given permission by the FBI to share the report with you since it specifically 

addresses alleged violations of federal procurement and procurement integrity laws by officials of the FDA 

and HHS. 

 

We would appreciate it if you could confirm the receipt of our complaint of December 1, 2014. 

 

Sincerely. 

 

 

 

John Hnatio, EdD, PhD 

Chief Science Officer   

 

Enc’s:  1) GAO Fraud Net e-mail string; 2) Current Status, and; 3) FBI Investigative Report (11-4-2014) 


